

33 Victoria Street North, Southampton, Ontario NoH 2Lo 1-866-318-8889, brucemuseum.ca

Tuesday March 12, 2024

Mayor Kenneth Craig Municipality of Kincardine 1475 Concession 5 Kincardine ON N2Z 2X6

Dear Mayor Kenneth Craig,

On behalf of the Bruce County Museum & Cultural Centre, thank you for taking The Municipal Pledge in 2019 by making a commitment of \$25,000 over the last five years in support of the Museums expansion project. We hope that your constituents have enjoyed the Resident Partner Days as part of your support towards the project.

As you know, in 2016 we undertook the development of an Accommodation Plan which identified the need for an expansion of the Archives & Community Wing. Although we faced some challenges along the way, we are excited to be presenting our revised study to County Council at the upcoming meeting in April.

We are grateful to have the Municipality of Kincardine's support throughout these years and look forward to seeing this project through to completion.

With warm regards,

Cathy McGirr

Director, Museum & Cultural Services

